State of Michigan

Department of Agriculture

To all certified food managers, The State of Michigan Department of Agriculture considers the temperature “danger zone” to be between 140 degrees and 41 degrees F.  The recommendation of 140 degrees is used in hot holding, plant food cooking for hot holding, cooling of PHF, in-use utensil storage, and automatic cut-off requirements for vending machines. 

The hot holding temperature taught in the TAP Series Food Safety Manager Certification course states that the correct temperature is 135 degrees Fahrenheit and all Conference For Food Protection recognized examinations are testing for the 135 degree Fahrenheit temperature. To pass a Conference For Food Protection examination you should answer any question about hot holding temperature with the 135 degree Fahrenheit answer. Though this is the correct answer for the examination question it is not the recommendation of the State of Michigan Department of Agriculture. As stated above the correct State of Michigan Department of Agriculture hot holding recommended temperature is 140 degree Fahrenheit. 

